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In his address last Sunday at
the dedication of the Veterans’ 
Memorial Park, Mayor John J. 
Hoffman urged his audience to 
preserve the thirteen memorial 
live oak trees and all the rest 
of the park in a manner befitting 
the memory of our war dead.

It was an appropriate and wor
thy suggestion. The mere fact 
that the place is dedicated to 
the young men >Vho gave their 
lives for our cause marks it as 
deserving of special and rever
ent cate. Respect and apprecia
tion hereby take their place be
side civic pride as motives which 
should impel us to beautify the 
park as a show place of the 
community.

A very worthy program, yes.
But who’s going to provide the 
money and work? There’s the 
rub. While making beautiful 
plans perhaps we should take 
time also to consider ways and 
means to carry them out.

This column is open to a few 
suggestions along that line and 
it will be glad to present any it 
receives for general considera
tion. But until the first one comes 
along, yours truly suggests that 
the city provide a park beautifi
cation fund and turn the super
vision over to the Garden Club. 
In view of the wonderful job be
ing done in the cemetery it is 
hard to imagine a more satis
factory arrangement.

By all means let’s not be guilty 
of neglect. Let’s honor the mem
ory of our departed heroes, not 
desecrate it.

Another matter of civic pride
that’s worthy of a little thought 
concerns our newly completed 
Main Street pavement. It’s a good 
looking job now. Does wonders 
for the appearance of the town. 
It will continue to do wonders 
for the town’s appearance if we 
will continue to keep it clean and 
good looking.

To be really honest about it 
the street is too good looking 
for our town. It seems out of 
place between our old, dull, dila
pidated buildings. A dress up 
program along the main drag 
would certainly seem to be in 
order now.

Even though at the present.
time it isn’t any of their busi
ness, backers of this district’s 
school development program are 
hoping that. Myra’s election next 
Saturday on a $75,000 bond issue 
will not pass. They feel that way 
because a favorable vote would 
have an unfavorable effect on 
Muenster’s plans.

From the very beginning of 
this district’s improvement pro
gram people have assumed that 
Myra will soon become a part of 
the system. Just after a $300,000 
bond issue was approved here 
members of the school board sta
ted that as soon as their new 
building and facilities are avail
able they intend to invite sev
eral neighboring districts to con
solidate with Muenster. Myra is 
one of those districts. It has 
scholastics tp increase our school’s 
enrollment and it has valuation 
to decrease our district’s tax 
rate.

With the help of Myra our dis
trict can go far in its improve
ment program. But if Myra should 
choose to continue its indepen
dent status Muenster will lose a 
big and important potential.

Considered even from Myra's
viewpoint the bond .issue seems 
to be far from satisfactory. En
rollment there is a more serious 
problem lhan here. Hemmed in, 
as it is, with little or no prospecl | 
of adding more districts, Myra 
has no possible chance of ac
quiring the attendance to qual
ify for first class rating.

Troubles there are not the 
kind that can be corrected by 
a $75,000 school debt. On the 
other hand they are the kind 
that can be corrected at a far 
more reasonable price by join
ing the Muenster district.

In a few words, Muenster and 
Myra will both be hurt by pas
sage of the bond issue, whereas 
Muenster and Myra will both 
gain by defeat of the issue. ^

Let's suppose however that the
election carries and the Myra 
school completes its building 
program . . . and still falls short 
of the requirements to qualify 
for first, class rating. Within a 
few years, either by official or
ders or the demands of its resi
dents, the district, will still have 
to consolidate with some other. 
It will then have a $75,000 vac
ant building, useless except, for 
occasional community meetings.

That, development, has a re
deeming feature, of course . . . . 
in the eyes of persons who would 
expect to use the building as a 
community center. The district 
that would absorb Myra in con-

Memoiial Service, 
Dedication Honor 
Muenster War Dead
Muenster’s war dead were twice 

honored Sunday in a double cere
mony consisting of memorial ser
vices in the church and cemetery 
followed by the dedication of a 
bronze memorial plaque and 13 
live oak trees at the city ball 
park.

The ceremony began with ros
ary services in the church and 
procession to the cemetery led 
by the VFW honor guard, flower 
bearers and next of kin of the 
deceased service men. The ser
vice there opened with prayers 
for all departed members of the 
parish then proceeded to the 
service men’s section where each 
of the 13 flower bearers placed 
a wreath on the grave of a ser
vice man.

Father fcyril Lange, as speaker 
for the occasion, said that the 
most fitting memorial for the 
war dead was a faithful obser
vance of the principles for which 
they gave their liyes. He also ur
ged a Christian attitude toward 
death as a passage to man’s et
ernal reward rather than as the 
mere end of his temporal exis
tence. Other numbers on the pro
gram were the national anthem 
and a hymn by the parish choir, 
a memorial recitation by Miss 
Bernice Reiter ,a three volley rifle 
salute and taps by the VFW 
honor guard and group prayers 
for the service men.

From the cemetery the proces
sion continued to the city park 
for services conducted by the 
VFW. After the natipnal anthem 
by the Muenster Band Joe Hess, 
chaplain, gave the invocation and 
Mayor John Hoffman accepted in 
behalf of the community the 
memorial plaque and live oak 
trees which had been given by 
the Garden Club. In his address 
he urged a reverent care of the 
trees and grounds in order to 
preserve the park for many years 
as a fitting memorial to those 
who died. He also recalled that 
Muenster, like Texas, had given 
more than its quota in the ser
vice of its country. Of 244 men 
and women who entered the ser
vice, 13 lost their lives. Mayor 
Hoffman also stated that in the 
future the park will be known 
as Veteran’s Memorial Park.

Speaking for the VFW Walter 
Becker thanked the Garden Club 
for their memorial to the war 
dead. Father Herman Laux bles
sed the plaque and Mrs. J. M. 
Weinzapfel placed a p o p p y  
wreath on it.

Those honored by the memorial 
are Corp. Cecil Cole, Pvt James 
Endres, Lt. M. J. Endres Jr., Sgt. 
Lawrence Felderhoff, Ens. Rich
ard Fette, PFC August Fleitman, 
S. Sgt. Robert Herr. Lt. Clarence 
Hoehn, Sgt. Frank Moster, PFC 
Harold Pembroke, PFC Paul 
Streng, Ens. Robert Weinzapfel, 
F2C Frank Yosten.

BOUND FOR TEXAS— Clem Shefchif. 19. left, and Bob Heise, 
20. take a last look at Milwaukee as they set out on the first leg of 
their journey to King County. Texas The youths plan to camp 
out on the 1500-mile horseback trip which they figure will take 

about three months.

LADIES COLLECT $240 
FOR CEMETERY FUND

Last Sunday’s special Memorial 
Day collection for Sacred Heart 
cemetery netted $240, Mrs. Nick 
Milier, 1 chairman of the Garden 
Club cemetery committee reveal
ed Wednesday.

Members of the club took up 
the collection at the church and 
chapel doors after each of the 
morning services.
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(Ccontinued on Page 8)

Myra District Will 
Vote Saturday On 
$75,000 Bond Issue

Whether or not the Myra school 
will be favored with a $75,000 
improvement program will be 
decided at a special bond issue 
election this Saturday, June 4.

Though outside the Muenster 
district, the election has caused 
widespread interest here because 
of its possible bearing on the lo
cal school improvement program. 
A favorable vote would be re
garded as an indication that the 
majority of people at Myra wish 
to continue their independent 
status in spite of a limited num
ber of scholastics. Rejection of 
the issue would be regarded as 
an indication that the majority 
prefer to discontinue their school 
and join the Muenster district.

The latter development would 
be particularly favorable to 
Muenster because the additional 
enrollment as well as the addit
ional valuation would go far in 
helping develop t h e desired 
standard in the Muenster school.

Shortly after Muenster passed 
its $300,000 bond issue local trus
tees announced their intention to 
invite other districts 'into Muen
ster as soon as new facilities are 
complete.

Largest Class In 
Parochial Hi History 
Graduates Sunday

Speaking at. commencement 
services here Sunday night Rt. 
Rev. Abbot Edward Burgert. of 
Windthorst urged the 1949 Sac
red Heart High School graduates, 
the largest class in the school’s 
history, to apply their education 
not only to their own benefit 
but also to that of the commun
ity. His text for the occasion 
was ‘But when the Spirit of 
Truth has come He will teach 
you all truth.’

Abbot Burgert stressed that 
man has been endowed by his 
Creator with faculties which die 
is expected to develop in order 
to work out his two-fold destiny 
as a citizen of the world and a 
future citizen of heaven. By 
means of a thorough Christian 
education, he said, a youth trains 
his mind and heart to spend a 
useful and harmonious life with 
his fellow citizens on earth and 
merit an eternal reward in hea
ven.

The 23 graduates, in traditional 
caps and gowns, accompanied by 
their flower girls and pages en
tered Sacred Heart church while 
Sister Dolores played the proces
sional.

Father Herman Laux pastor\ 
presented diplomas after the 
guest speaker’s address and in 
a few words admonished the 
graduates to remember the les
sons taught at Sacred Heart 
school. —

Members of the school choir 
sang May hymns and Father 
Herman officiated at sacramental 
benediction.

The church was filled to capa
city by parents and friends of 
the graduates.

Pages and flower girls to the 
seniors were as follows: Reginald 
Bayer to Julian Walterscheid, 
Jimmy Owen to Roy Baumhardt, 
Donnv Hennigan to Arthur Hen- 
nigan, Clifford Pels to Henry Pels, 
Skippy Becker to Wilbert Vogel, 
Veronica Hess to Celine Koelzer, 
Della Mae Hartman to Kathryn 
Hartman, Rose Mary Fisher to 
Ruth Fisher, Jeanette Muller to 
Emma Lou Gehrig, Diana Hell- 
man to Doris Heilman, Ruth En
dres to Betty Lue Buckley, Shar
on Ann Klement to Betty Jean 
Fleitman, Sharon Ann Yosten to 
Barbara Miller, Martha Sue Meu- 
rer to Mary Faith Bernauer, Diana 
Horn to Pauline Yosten, Ruth 
Wimmer to Virginia Walterscheid, 
Charlotte W olf to Joyce Sims, 
Eileen Endres to Ann Herr, Jan
ice Vogel to Eleanora Hoenig, 
Alice Swlrczynski to Ethel Tru- 
benbach, Cynthia Wimmer to 
Ethel Mae Bayer, Charlotte Schil
ling to Mary Evelyn Hofbauer 
and Barbara Jean Esker to Flor
ence Moster.

Sunday guests of the Buck- 
leys and attending graduation 
exercises at night to see Betty 
Lue receive her diploma, were 
Mr. Buckley's sisters, Mmes. W. 
C. Fryer and Isabell Rogers of 
Pawhuska, Okla., his niece, Mrs. 
Curtis Myers and son of Enid, 
and Mrs. Buckley’s brother and 
wife, Mr. and Mrs. L. G. Chas- 
teen and daughters of Grape
vine.

J. M. Weinzapfel returned 
Monday evening from Dallas 
where he underwent surgery on 
May 21 and is convalescing nic
ely at his home. His wife went 
to Dallas to bring him home.

Four 4-H Club Teams 
To Enter State Contest

Eleven Cooke county 4-H club 
boys, comprising four demonstra
tion teams, wttl represent. District 

at A&M College this month 
when they compete for state 
honors. The group includes two 
boys from Muenster, five from 
Lindsay two from St. Mary’s, one 
from Callisburg and one -from 
Woodbine.

The teams and their members 
are: Dairy demonstration, Ira
Lee Neal, Woodbine; Leonard 
.Hermes, Lindsay; Harold Dyed, 
Callisburg.

Range management demonstra
tion, Billy Whitt and Allen Hoff
man, Muenster.

Tractor maintenance, Frank 
Haverkamp and "Walter Hermes, 
Lindsay.

Rifle team, Louis and Paul 
Schniederjan. St. Mary’s; Harold 
Dieter and Henry Popp, Lindsay.

Mr. and Mrs. Tom Hennigan 
of Wilson, Okla., were Sunday 
guests of his brother, Fred Hen
nigan and family, and attended 
graduation exercises at. night to 
see their nephew. Arthur Henni
gan, receive his diploma.

Public School Holds 
Grade, High School 
Graduation, May 26

Stressing that hard work is the 
formula for success, John B. Kle
ment, president of the board of 
education, told graduates of the 
Muenster Public school that they 
can’t expect to attain their goals 
by “coasting” through life. He 
was the principal speaker at the 
school’s annual commencement 
exercises on Thursday night, 
May 26, and presented diplomas 
to the students.

The program, held in the 
school, opened with the proces
sional played by Superintendent 
John Hoffman. There were two 
high school and seven grammar 
school graduates.

E. S. Lawson, member of the 
school board, led the invocation 
and Harold Reeves, high school 
salutatorian, extended welcome. 
Bonnie Nell Hammer, 8th grade 
salutatorian, gave her address', 
and John Aytes, 8th grade vale
dictorian, recited a piece entitled 
"A  Challenge.”

Superintendent Hoffman pre
sented awards of merit, Mearle 
Tivis and Janie Marie Reeves 
gave a vocal duet, students sang 
their class song, and Allen Hoff
man, high school valedictorian, 

i delivered the farewell message.
I Benediction by E. S. Lawson and 
the recessional closed the pro
gram.

Awards of merit included four 
perfect attendance certificates 
and 12 awards for the highest 
scholastic averages, one for each 
class, from the first through the 
12th grade.

Attendance certificates went to 
Carolyn and' Patricia Cain, Doug
las Robison and Sarah Beth 
Wylie.

Scholastic awards, beginning 
with the first grade in the order 
named, went to Christine Cowan 
Carolyn Cain, Margaret Milner,
Patricia C&in, Lawrence Milner 
Wendell Richey, Nellie Pearl
Winchester, John * Aytes, Patsy
Moore, Mary Alice Hollars, Alene 
Moore, Allen Hoffman.

Grammar grade graduates are 
John Aytes, Milburn Cravens, 
Bonnie Nell Hammer, Patsy
Hobbs, Janie E. Jones, Lawrence 
Ketner, Billy Whitt.

Long Awaited Main 
Street Pavement Job 
Finished This Week

Muenster has its long awaited 
Main Street pavement. The state 
Highway department’s ,farm to 
market road project leading from 
Highway 82 to a point 5.2 miles 
north of town was officially op
ened to traffic when the last 
section, from the parish church 
to the city limits, was completed 
Wednesday afternoon.

Surfacing work from the high
way to church was done Tues
day and from the city limits to 
the far end of the road on the 
previous three days.

The new pavement is a vast 
improvement over the old WPA 
project which was completed here 
in 1936. Its heavier base, better 
drainage and smoother surface 
provide an ideal driveway which 
is expected to stand up for many 
years to come.

In the course of the project 
approximately 8 to 10 inches of 
material were added to the prin
cipal traffic area along the cen
ter of the street. A large por
tion of the original surface and 
base was first moved from the 
side to the center and then the 
entire reshaped street was cov
ered with an additional 4 inches 
of gravel. Finally in the surfac
ing job approximately two more 
inches was added in asphalt and 
crushed rock.

Work on the gravel base was 
completed in December and per
mitted to sbttle until a few weeks 
ago when Cooper and Woodruff, 
the contracting firm returned to 
prepare for the surface applica
tion. Their job consisted of grad
ing, soaking and packing the 
base. Reese and Riley, sub-con
tractors then applied a primer 
coat of oil and followed it by a 
■double course of asphalt and 
crushed rock.

The road was built by the 
Texas Highway Department un
der provisions of the federal gov
ernment’s program aiding in the 
construction of farm to market 
roads. Maintenance of the street 
as well as the road has been as
sumed by the highway depart
ment.

34 Parochial 8th Grade 
Pupils Graduate Friday

W. P. Bratcher returned Mon
day from a two weeks’ vacation 
which he spent in Dallas, East 
Texas, Oklahoma and Arkansas 
with relatives and friends.

Thirty-four pupils of Sacred 
Heart school received diplomas 
designating the completion of 
the eighth grade during gradua
tion exercises Friday night in 
Sacred Heart church.

Father Cyril delivered the com
mencement address, using as his 
text “Thou wilt show me the way 
to life” —Ps. 15:11. He urged 
students to take advantage of 
the opportunities for higher ed
ucation that are offered them, 
and in brief limited his remarks 
to the negative phase of man
liness — the courage, the daring 
and the moral fortitude that is 
required to sdy “ No” .

Pastor Father Herman presen
ted diplomas and achievement 
pins to the four students with 
the highest scholastic averages, 
in the order named: Burt Hamric, 
Joan" Klement, Wilfred Klement, 
Doris Lee Reiter.

May devotions and Sacramen
tal Benediction closed the ser
vices.

Those who received diplomas 
are: Aftselma Felderhoff, Della 
Rose Felderhoff, Anna Grace 
Fette, Anna Grace Herr, Jose
phine Grewing, Rosabell Haver
kamp, Dolores Haverkamp, Doris 
Lee Reiter, Norma Jean Heilman, 
Norma Vogel, Betty Jo Owen, 
Joan Klement, Lynette Walter
scheid, Rosemarie Walterscheid, 
Clara Mae Sicking, Gladys Hoff
man.

Pat Stelzer, Donald Bayer, Ervin 
Derichsweiler, David Endres, Jo
seph Felderhoff, Jerry Fuhrmann, 
Freddie Joe Hennigan, Jerry Hoe
nig, Wilfred Koelzer, Donald Leh- 
nertz, Eugene Luke, John Dave 
Meurer, Clyde Muller, Herbert 
Otto, Wilfred Element* Burt Ham
ric, Billy Ray Bezner, and Larry 
Hofbauer.

Mrs. J. P. Fisch, 88, 
Resident Here 42 
Years, Dies Monday

Mrs. J. P. Fisch, 88, Muenster’s 
oldest citizen and a resident of 
the city for 42 years, passed 
away Monday morning at 8:40 
in the home of her daughter, Mrs. 
M. J. Endres, following a week's 
illness. She had been confined 
to bed most of the time since she 
broke her hip in a fall last Oct
ober but her general health was 
good until she suffered a stroke 
Monday night of last week.

Funeral services with high 
mass of requiem were held Wed
nesday morning at 9 o’clock in 
Sacred Heart church and burial 
was in the Muenster cemetery. 
Rev. Cyril Lange officiated at the 
mass and at the grave.

Pallbearers were Henry Fette, 
Joe Endres, R. R. Endres, Joe 
Lehnertz, J. W. Fisher and Geo. 
Gehrig. Nick Miller was in char
ge of the funeral arrangements.

Members of the Third Order 
recited the rosary at the Endres 
home at 3 o’clock Tuesday and 
Fathers Herman and Cyril led 
the rosary at 8 o’clock.

Mrs. Fisch, the former Miss 
Marie Lautch, was bom on Dec. 
16, 1890, in Luxemburg and came 
to the United States with her 
parents when she was 17 years 
old, settling with them in Le- 
Mars, Iowa. She married J. P. 
Fisch in LeMars on Feb. 13, 1882 
and they moved td Muenster in 
1907. Mr. Fisch died on October 
31, 1943.

As long as her health permit
ted Mrs. Fisch was active in the 
community taking part in both 
civic and religious affairs. Sh^ 
was a charter member of the 
local Catholic Daughters of Am
erica court, a member of the St. 
Anne’s Society and of the Third 
Order of St. Francis.

In 1942 Mr. and Mrs. Fisch cel
ebrated their 60th wedding an
niversary with a reunion of fa 
mily and friends. They were this 
community’s oldest married cou
ple. They lived alone until a 
week before his death when 
they moved to make their home 
with their daughter. Mrs. Fisch 
was fond of reading and kept 
informed on world events and 
happenings.

Survivors are one daughter, 
Mrs. Endres of Muenster; three 
sons, Mike Fisch of Des Moines, 
Iowa; Bert Fisch of Fort Worth; 
John Fisch of Okmulgee, Okla.; 
17 grandchildren and 22 great 
grandchildren.

Among out of town relatives 
at the funeral were Messrs, and 
Mmes. Mike, John and Bert 
Fisch; Messrs, and Mmes. Dan 
Biggins, Fort Worth; Arthur Fisch 
Guthrie, Okla.; Dick Graf, Gain
esville; Sisters Agnes and Irma, 
Mrs. Len Endres and three child
ren, and Jerry and Wilbert Fisch, 
all of Fort Worth. Out of town 
friends present included Earl 
Justin and Miss Lia Cuilty of 
Fort Worth.

News Of Sick  
And Injured

Felix Yosten is reported recov
ering normally from an emer
gency operation for a ruptured 
appendix performed Monday at 
Harlingen. For • the past two 
weeks he had been running a 
combine for Herbert Hundt at 
Goliad and accompanied Ed Wal
terscheid to Harlingen for a 
weekend visit. He became ill 
suddenly Monday morning.

Bennie Milburn returned Tues
day from veterans hospital in 
McKinney where he underwent 
an ankle operation and is up 
and around but will not be able 
to return to his oil field work for 
some time.

Laura Streng is recovering nor
mally after having two boils near 
her eyes lanced. She is the dau
ghter of Mr. and Mrs. John Streng 

Alvin Fuhrmann is resting 
comfortably at the home of his 
parents, the H. J. Fuhrmanns. 
Monday he was permitted to 
leave Gainesville sanitarium. His 
broken leg is in a cast and he 
will spend most of the next two 
weeks in bed.

Schedule of 
Coming Events

MONDAY, JUNE 6, City Coun
cil, city hall, 8 pm 

TUESDAY. JUNE 7, VFW bus
iness meeting, VFW club room, 
8 pm

---------------------- | FRIDAY, JUNE 10, CDA meet-
Joe Weinzapfel Jr. of St. John’s ing, K of C hall, 8 pm 

Seminary, San Antonio, is here SUNDAY, JULY 3, Community 
this week to visit his parents. picnic, benfit new church fund.



Pfc. Donald Endres returned to 
Houston Monday after visiting 
here since Friday with his parents 
Mr. and Mrs. R. R. Endres and 
family.

Members of the Muenster VFW 
Post, their wives and guests, had 
a lawn party and chicken bar
becue supper Sunday night at 
the VFW club house.

FIVE Y E A R S  AFTER  D-DAY— Rusted hulks of landing craft, blasted in the greatest military 
invasion in all history on June 6, 1944, still dot Omaha and Utah Beaches in Normandy. Shattered 
towns are being patched and rebuilt along the French coast, but only time will obliterate these

grim memorials anchored in their sandy berths.

L O C A L

NEWS
B R I E F S

Mrs. Wm. Bergman left Wed
nesday to visit her children in 
Oklahoma City and in Kansas 
City. She will be gone about 
three weeks.

Work began during the week
end on the new home of Mrs. 
Henry Walterscheid. It is located 
across the street from Mrs. Wal- 
terscheid’s present home.

Pfc. Norbert Mages left Wed
nesday to return to Elgin Field 
in Florida after spending a 
week's leave with his father, Joe 
Mages and family.

Mr. and Mrs. Joe Luke were 
in Wichita Falls last Wednesday 
night to attend graduation ex
ercises at Mary Immaculate Aca
demy. Mildred Michels, daughter 
of their cousin, John Michels of 
Munday, was one of the grad
uates.

Mrs. John • Eberhart, Jr., her 
son-in-law and daughter, Mr. 
and Mrs. Glenn Badger and dau
ghter, Vickie, all of Olney, 111., 
left Thursday to return to their 
homes after a visit .here with the 
John Eberharts, Joe Wildes and 
Joe Swinglers. They also visited 
relatives in Gainesville.

O. E. DICKINSON
DENTIST 

J10 W. Broadway 
Phone 1537 
Gainesville

DR. A. A. DAVENPORT  
CHIROPRACTOR

X-R AY FLUOROSCOPB
Suite 205

Pythian B ldg._________Qalneevllle

'ihu'UtKf the Sum m ed  . . .

CURB SERVICE
Every night except Monday 

Donald Lehnertz on duty

Open until 10 p.m.

Complete Fountain Service 

Home Made Ice Cream

J*.*jd h j& rd h j
Muenster, Texas

Garden Club Sponsors 
Entry For Montague 
Grape Festival Queen

Some young lady from Muen
ster will he selected within the 
next two weeks to compete with 
about twenty contestants for the 
honor of 1949 Grape Festival 
Queen at the Texas Fruit Inves
tigations Laboratories, near Mon
tague, on the evening of July 
25, it was announced this week.

The Muenster Civic League and 
Garden Club has received an in
vitation to sponsor the Muenster 
entry in the annual event, which 
is held in connection with the 
Grape Festival and Field Day 
each year. The 1949 event is 
slated for July 25 and 26. This is 
the first year Muenster has been 
invited to participate in the a f
fair.

The young lady selected to 
represent this city must be be
tween the ages of 16 and 20. 
The Grape Festival officials have 
requested that the name of the 
local contestant, along with a 
gloss finish photograph, be fur
nished the committee before 
June 15 in order that ample pubT 
licity may be given the Muenster 
entry.

Out-of-territory judges will sel
ect the 1949 Queen on the merits 
of beauty, grace, personality, 
etc. The other young ladies will 
serve as duchesses in her court 
at the Coronation ceremonies un
der a natural grape arbour on 
the evening of Monday, July 25. 
All participating contestants will 
receive lovely gifts from the 
Grape Festival officials.

The Montague County Grape 
Festival and Field Day is held 

each year at. the fruit experiment 
farm, operated by the State of 
Texas through the supervision of 
A&M College. The farm is loca
ted near Montague and conducts 
experiments on all types of grap
es and fruit trees.

The annual two-day affair fea
tures the festival program on 
the late afternoon and evening 
of the first day, when the judg
ing will be held and the 1949 
Queen crowned before a court 
of duchesses and their escorts. 
Selection of the escort is left to 
the young lady nominated from 
each locality. The second day of 
the annual event is devoted to a 
field day with trips through the 
vineyard and orchard being con
ducted by experienced guides 
The program will also include a 
number of out-standing speakers 
and band music.

The Muenster girl selected to 
compete for the unusual honors 
is to be announced soon, accord
ing to the Civic League and Gar
den Club.

ON TH E  G R IDDLE  —David E. 
Lilienthal, above, chairman of 
the Atomic Energy Commission, 
was subjected to severe criticism 
by senators for his handling of 
the situation arising out of the 
loss of a small amount of Ura
nium-235. Although most of the 
material was later recovered, 
some senators demanded Lilien- 
thal’s resignation, others called 
for complete investigation of his 
atomic stewardship, for not re
porting the matter to the FBI as 
soon as the loss was discovered.

The average life of a butterfly 
is about four or five weeks.

OPTOMETRIST

AVOID EYE STRAIN

DR. H. O. KINNE  
Gainesville — :— Texas

F M A  Store

Muenster

There are more han 3,500 spe
cies of ants.

BACK IN U N IFO R M -Joe Di-
Maggio, Yankee Clipper side
lined for a month and a half be
cause of an ailing heel, gets set 
to take a healthy cut during bat
ting practice at Yankee Stadium 
in New York. Joe wore blisters 
on his hand hefting the lumber 

his first time out.

Final Honor Roll For 
S. H. High Announced

The Sacred Heart High School 
honor roll for the second semes
ter and for the last six weeks’ 
period of the term has been an
nounced by Sister M. Theresina, 
school principal. ^

The second semester roll lists: 
Lawrence Dankesreiter and Ron
ald Herr, freshmen; Anselma 
Knabe, Ella Dell Starke,* Celine 
Felderhoff, sophomores; Pauline 
Mages and Melvin Herr, juniors; 
Florence Moster, Celine Koelzer, 
Ruth Fisher and Betty Lue Buck- 
ley, seniors.

For the last six weeks’ period: 
Ronald Herr/ Lawrence Dankes
reiter, freshmen; Anselma Knabe, 
Ella Dell Starke, Celine Felder
hoff. sophomores; Pauline Mages, 
junior; Florence Moster, Celine 
Koelzer, Ruth Fisher and Betty 
Lue Buckley, seniors.

Aluminum is the most abun
dant metal yielded by the earth’s 
crust.

MtMSTRU
PRESENTED BY

MUENSTER VFW LADIES AUXILIARY 

Benefit McKinney Veterans Hospital

Sunday, June 5, 8  p.m.

K  of C Ha/I, Muenster

Adults 40c Children 20c

Hornets destroy injurious gar
den insect pests.

W i l l  you  be em ployed u p o n  grad 
u a t io n ’ H o w  m uch  w il l  you  e a rn ' 
W h a i  is vour chance foe advance

Y o u  have  a great En d o w e d  Insei 
rut io n  in  Fort W o r th  ready to 
serve yo u  Free Placem ent Serv ice  
—  Se n s ib le  Rates

W rite  today lo r  o u r Iree  catalog 
e x p la in in g  courses N o  O b lig a t io n '

N o m e .

A d d r e s i -

BRANTLEY•DRAUGHON COLLEGE
411 V j M a in  Street 

Port W orth, Texas 
3 -1307  or 3 -1308

SEE US ABOUT THE

Wood Repairs for 
Your Farm Machinery
Pitmans, shakers, rollers, wood bearings, 
truck bed and cattle rack repairs . . . 
or a complete new truck bed or cattle 
rack.

Home Art Shop
WE HANDLE ANY KIND OF WOODWORK

Now ’s the time 
to repair your 

farm implements
Don’t crowd your luck. Bring ’em in 

early and be sure they'll be ready when 
you’re ready.

Machine Shop 8c Supply Co.
Louis & Lawrence Roberg

Muenster
Jerome Pagel

W e sell for 
less, because--

VVE DO NOT HAVE THE EXTRA 
EXPENSE) OF OPERATING A 

CREDIT BUSINESS

We do not have to maintain a big 
bookkeeping system and send out 
statements each month. Our prices 
do not include an extra charge to 
compensate for bad accounts.

Variety Store
Anthony and Leona Luke
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J lu c y 'i. N o v e lty  S h a ft

Kathryn Hartman

1949 Graduates of

Joyce Sims Julian Walterscheid

Miss Dolly Lehnertz, R.N., of 
veterans hospital McKinney spent 
the weekend here with her fam
ily.

DR. R. O. BLAGG
Chiropractor Radionics

. Colontherapy
X-Ray

Calls Made Day or Night 
414 N. Dixon Phone 544

Gainesville, Texas

Class Night Program 
For Sacred Heart High 
Is Thursday Night Event

Class night for the graduates 
of the 1949 class of Sacred Heart 
High school was held on Thurs
day night, May 26, in the K of 
C hall. Mary Faith Bernauer pre
sided at the microphone and did 
a splendid job as master of cere
monies for the program. A lar

ge group of parents and friends 
attended the event.

The program opened with the 
welcome address by Ethel Mae 
Bayer, salutatorian. Florence Mos- 
ter read the class prophecy, the 
seniors sang their class song, A 
Pilgrim’s Journey, and Betty Jean 
Fleitman and Kathryn Hartman 
presented a humorous dialogue 
entitled, Can You Imagine? El- 
eanora Hoenig presented the 
class memorial gift and Mary Ann 
Felderhoff gave the acceptance 
address.

The Girls’ Glee Club presented 
a number after which Pauline 
Yosten and Joyce Sims stalked 
the juniors, and Pauline Mages 
and Carolyn Wiesman paraded 

• the seniors. Ann Herr read the 
class prophecy and gave a tri
bute to parents, and Ethel Tru- 
benbach read the last will and 
testament.

Pastor Father Herman presen-

W h e n  we drive your car onto the lift 
and pick up our M obil grease gun, we’re 
literally gunning for trouble-spots in your can. 
Much as you follow the numbered holes on a 
g o lf  course, we go over the chassis from 
bumper to bumper . . . put in a cushion of 
Mobil Grease that helps absorb bumps . . . 
prevents costly repair. Mobilgreases are tough 
and flexible . . .  won't squeeze or wash out on 
rutted roads. For quality products and friendly 
service, drive in at the Sign o f the Flying 
Red Horse.

Magnolia Service Station
Mucnster

Florence Moster Henry Pels

Roy Baumhardt
Secretary-Treasurer

Doris Heilman
President

Eleanora Hoenig 

Ann Herr 

Ruth Fisher 

Ethel Trubenbach 

Emma Lou Gehrig 

t

Sacred Heart High School

The Maurice Pagels moved into 
their new home this week.

SUCCESS
%  tlte. QladuateA. rU9

A ll you do is move in
Yes, We’ll give you a turnkey job. Just tell us 

i what you want and your worries are over. We’ll

take care of the plans, materials, labor..............

everything.

We’re in the building business all the way. We’ll 

draw your plans, furnish the material, hire the 

workers, or contract to do the whole job for you/

The Old Reliable

Waples Painter Co.
Leo N. Henscheid, Mgr. Muenster

Betty Lue Buckley Barbara Miller

Wilbert Vogel
Vice President

Ethel Mae Bayer Celine Koelzer

ted awards of distinction and 
merit. Ethel Mae Bayer and Ce
line Koelzer received the salut
atory and valedictory medals; 
Irma Hofbauer, freshman, receiv
ed a medal for efficiency in Gen
eral Science; Pauline Mages and 
Melvin Herr, juniors, received me
dals for outstanding history gra
des; Ethel Mae Bayer received 
an Oscar for excellence in book
keeping and Betty Lue Buckley 
received a plaque for being the 
school’s honor student.

Aileen Koelzer, Regina Hen- 
scheid, and Olive Haverkamp 
distributed gifts, Virginia Wal
terscheid played an accordion 
solo and Celine Koelzer, valedic
torian, delivered the seniors’ fare
well message. The group singing 
of the school song closed the 
program.

THERE ARE M ANY
definitions of success —: you 

may find it in the crowded city 
or right here at home. Wher
ever  ̂you seek it and whatever 
form it may take, we hope that 
true happiness will be part of 
it. \

Muenster State Bank
“A Good Bank to bo With**

Betty Jean Fleitman 

Mary Evelyn Hofbauer 

Mary Faith Bernauer 

Virginia Walterscheid 

Pauline Yosten

No front, No back, No right side, No wrong side. 
No folding, No pins. Easy to put on, will fit from 
birth to 18~months, Plenty of absorbent material 
in padded section, Ideal training panties.

Dotson Snap-on Diapers
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Washington
Newsletter

By Congressman Ed Gossett

Washington, D. C., May 27.— 
There is no question hut what 
we have ma/iy trained commune 
ist agents at work in this coun
try. This means that we should 
be all the more careful about 
the people we permit to. come

Good Wiring
means a lifetime of 

convenience, safety and 
trouble free service. 
See that your new 
or remodeled home 

gets the best

Golightly 
Electric Co.

Ph. 644 Gainesville

here. This week, the House will 
debate a new DP bill by Con
gressman Celler of New York. 
This bill will permit the entry 
into this country of most of 
those who still remain in the 
DP camps of Europe including a 
hundred thousand who came out 
of Russia 18 months after the 
war was over. This week, I have 
received letters from leading 
ministers in the Baptist and 
Methodist denominations, asking 
me to support this bill. I, of 
course, am very much opposed 
to it. Since half of my family 
are Methodists and the other 
half Baptists. I have felt free in 
writing both these religious lead
ers and frankly expressing my 
opposition. Congressman W. R. 
Poage,. of Waco, wrote similar 
letters to these ministers. Two 
paragraphs from Congressman 
Poage’s letters are as follows; 
‘‘I value your opinion of these 
matters very much, and always 
hate to find myself in disagree
ment with you, hut in all frank
ness my observation of most of 
the Displaced Persons which Con
gressman Celler wants to bring 
intd the United States, has led 
me to the definite conclusion 
that they would certainly be no 
asset to this country. There are 
undoubtedly many people in 
Europe who would like to come 
to the United States, and who 
are suffering from a great many 
handicaps in Europe. Among this 
group are many fine and worth
while people, but there are sur
ely many very undesirable cit
izens among the group.

"I recognize, that we are tolc} 
these immigrants will be “ screen.
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Norcross Greeting Cards 
Russell Stover Candies

Phillip H. Teague
Dixon at Elm, Gainesville
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Honey, Ross y2 gai ............. ......  89c
Cocoa, Hershey 8 oz.......... .. . . . . . .  23c
Matches, Diamond, 6 large boxes .......  35c
Milk, Dairycraft, 2 large cans .................  21c
WP Bleach, <«.. . . . . . . . . . . .  9c
Surf Powder, 2 large boxes ...»... .'.......  33c

i » t  '

Navy Beans, large, 2 lb...... 23c
Laundry Soap, large yellow . 5c
Bacon, Tall Korn, lb. .................  42c
Wieners, * 33c

* »

Cheese, American, lb. •...................  43c
Post Toasties, 8 OZ., plus , 7

Grape Nuts Flakes, 12 «. 27c

W e’re ready for your Canning Needs 
Jars, lids, spices, vinegar . . . .  everything!

Fisher's Market & Grocery
Muenster

ed” , but I am sure we must all 
agree that the “ screening” would 
be no better than the individuals 
who do the job. 1 think it is per
fectly evident that what is in
tended f y  the change in the law 
is to bring in a lot of people who 
could not meet the qualifications 
of the old law, Primarily - .̂hese 
people are from'East and South
east Europe. Their philosophy of 
life is entirely different from 
ours. — 1 havfe seen some of 
them in concentration camps in 
Germany and Austria. Many of
them utterly refused to work. I 
cannot see where the United 
States would be benefited by
bringing these people in, but, I 
can very clearly see where the 
United States and the world at.
large would be hurt by lowering 
the quality of American citizen
ship. If we ever come to a point 
where our people have the same 
outlook on life which these peo
ple from Southeast and Eastern 
Europe have, we will h&ve no
better country than they have. 
There is nothing wrong with 
Europe at the present time ex
cept the Europeans.’

Another reason for being care
ful about those^ we bring into 
this country, is that we find it 
almost impossible to get rid- of 
those whom we discover to be 
a menace to our society. For sev
eral years, I have been trying to 
get. the Department of Justice to 
de-naturalize and deport one 
Gustavo Duran who came to 
this country in the early 40’s, 
and became a naturalized citizen. 
Gustavo Duran was the head of 
the secret police in the Spanish 
Republic forces. He was placed 
there by the Russians and has a 
long record as an international 
Communist. Shortly after he was 
naturalized, he went to work for 
our State Department and has 
since that time held some impor
tant government jobs.

For several years, a number of 
Congressmen, including myself, 
have been trying to get one Con
stantine Georgies deported. He 
came to this country in February 
1936, as a Greek priest. He is a 
proven pervert, and has been run 
out of a numbei* of communities 
because^ of his conduct. It is ad
mitted that he came in under a 
false passport. He has insulted 
women in various congregations 
and was known to patronize a 
colored house bf ill-fame in' one 
of the communities in which he 
lived. Still, by numerous appeals 
and technicalities he has remain
ed in this country.

The record of Harry Bridges is 
another case in point. He came 
into this .country from Australia 
and while denying his Com
munist Party membership, he 
has fomented trouble and fo l
lowed the Communist Party 
line. His stooges are now busy 
wrecking the economy of the 
Hawaiian Islands, according to 
reliable information. He is the 
master of the„ International 
Longshoremen and Warehouse
men’s Union and has complet
ely tied up the ports of - the 
Hawaiian Islands. In 1940, I 
voted for a bill to deport the 
said Harry Bridges. His deporta
tion was recommended by the 
Justice Department but he was 
able to remain. Now he has been

*7I t e  A m e r i c a n  W a y

PIGGY BACK
By DeWitt Emery

I wonder how long it’s going 
to be before the young folks — 
under forty, that is — wake up 
to what’s being done to them 
by the promoters of a welfare 
^tate. ' ,

It’s easy to understand how 
soyneone fifty-five or sixty, who 
has worked thirty-five or more 
years without getting any place 
in particular and without hav
ing accumulated very much in 
this world’s goods, will listen to 
and vote for any kind of a sche
me, crackpot or otherwise, which 
promises security provided by 
the government. What if he h5s 
to give up some of his freedom, 
his opportunity is pretty much 
shot anyway.

As I say, that’s easy to under
stand, hut how any young per
son with all or most of his or 
her productive life ahead could 
be in favor of anything’ even re
motely connected with a welfare 
state, could even for a moment 
consider trading freedom and op
portunity for a promise of sec
urity, is absolutely beyond my 
comprehension. It’s these young 
folks who are going to have to 
carry the whole works by being 
forced to pay higher and higher 

i and still higher taxes, 
j Every year a larger percentage 
I of our population is made up of 
men and women over sixty. Just

indicted by a Federal Grand 
Jury in San Francisco and char
ged with perjury and conspiracy. 
If convicted, he will again be 
subject to de-naturalization and 
deportation. Authorities are quite 
sure that a number of unsolved 
murders and attempted murders 
in this country are the work of 
Communists. The shooting last 
year of Walter Reuther, famous 
President of the United Auto 
Workers Union, was suppposedly 
the work of Communists. The re
cent assault on his brother is 
thought by authorities to be 
the work of Communists. The 
Communist, program is to destroy 
the social and economic founda
tions of this country.

since 1900 life expectancy in this 
country has increased from for
ty-nine to sixty-seven and is till 
increasing. \

If President Truman's proposal 
to broaden the base of social se
curity and increase benefit pay
ments goes through, and on top- 
of that he gets the compulsory 
health insurance and socialized 
medicine he’s asking for, every 
employed young person in the 
country will have to carry one 
of these oldsters ‘piggy back’ for 
the rest of his life.

The govertiment can’t spend 
any money for old age benefits 
or anything else which it doesn’t 
take out of the pockets of the 
taxpayers, out of ybur pocket, 
out of my pocket and out of the 
pockets of everyone else who 
earns anything or buys anything.

Some of you may feel that my 
illustration of each employed 
young person carrying a pension
er on his shoulders is overdrawn, 
is an over simplification; maybe 
it is, but on the average that’s 
about the way it would work out.. 
The young chap in the low in
come group would probably only 
have to carry one-tenth of the 
cost of supporting a pensioner, 
but as he progressed, as his in- 
cctme increased, his share of the 
carrying charge would also in
crease. Then later, if he were 
fortunate enough, or unfortunate 
enough, depending on your point 
of view, to get into the upper 
income bracket, his share of the 
carrying charge could very easily 
make him ‘low man on a totem 
pole’ made up of ten or more 
pensioners.

I’m not in any sense advocat
ing that, these old people be 
abandoned. What I’m trying to 
get across is that providing sec
urity for each individual citizen 
is not a proper function of our 
Federal Government. This sort of 
thing has been attempted time 
and time again by other govern
ments in other countries and 
each time the government failed 
and the country went bankrupt. 
The current attempt being made 
by England is far from success
ful and would have been a flat 
failure long ago except for the 
billions of dollars of taxpayers’ 
money — your dollars and my 
dollarg — which the Roosevelt 
and Truman Administrations have

given to the English government.
Take the so-called social sec

urity we now have in this coun
try — old age pensions and sur
vivor’s benefits. All this amounts 
to is that, these people have a 
mortgage on taxes to be collect
ed at some future date from your 
children, your grandchildren, your 
great-grandchildren and so on. 
The only security that’s worth a 
continental is what you provide 
for yourself.

No one realizes more than I do 
that this is far too big a subject 
to be covered in one short col
umn and I probably shouldn’t 
have undertaken it. On the other 
hand, it is tremendously impor
tant, and if I have caused some
one of you to really think about 
this question, that is definitely 
all to the good. If those of you 
who want more information will 
write to the editor of your paper, 
he’ll forward your letter to me 
and I’ll be glad to answer your 
questions.

Alaska is the only portion of 
the United States in which tin 
is found.

Guaranteed
Factory Rebuilt

M OTO RS
See us For Your . 

Ford Repairs

Terms can be arranged

Endres 
Motor Co.

Muenster

£. Sclunity M otvi Go.
116 N. Chestnut, Gainesville
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Only Chrysler Offers
.................■"

D rive through high w ater... Start instantly in dampest weather! 
You can't stall this amazing Chrysler High Compression 

Spitfire Engine even i f  you play a hose on it!

sa/ Latest and greatest developm ent in high com- 
pression! Pioneered by Chrysler engineers who

'  years ago! Featuring still higher compression 
"r' Chrysler's mighty Spitfire again steps years ahead. 

Now you get completely waterproofed ignition system, coil, 
distributor, wiring-harness, Spark Plugs—everything!

And again our developments in engine protection keep pace 
with our advances in performance! Full Pressure Lubri

cation prolongs engine life. Exclusive lu ll How Oil 
Filter keeps oil so clean that a change is necessary 

only every 5,000 miles. Chemically treated cylinders
reduce cylinder wall scoring, save on oil. New Wide- 

Gap Resistor Spark Plugs cut misfiring, conserve 
fuel. Suncrfmish reduces wear o f moving 
parts. And these are only a few of the

Chrysler engineering ’ ’firsts”  the others 
can’t match. Phone us today for 

a demonstration.

Waterproof Ignition
BEN SEYLER M O T O R  C O M P A N Y  Muenster, Texas

s



Miss Gene Walter of Fort; State Representative C. C. Gard- 
Worth spent the weekend and ner of Austin was at home in
Monday with her parents, the 
John Walters and family.

c/fea/ify

in 14K Yellow or White Gold
When you think of "some
thing old, something new 
. . think of American 
Beauty Diamond Bridal 
Sets! These exquisite ring 
creations have gladdened 
the hearts of happy brides 
for generations! And their 
down-to-earth prices will 
put your head in the 
clouds. Various styles and 
diamond weights, all 
faultlessly fashioned for 
lasting loveliness.

Priced $29.50 to $500.00

Huncycutt J e w e l r y
Gainesville

Gainesville for a weekend visit 
and drove to Muenster Friday to 
visit friends.

Ride the thrifty tcay on a

HARLEY DAVIDSON 125
LIGHTWEIGHT • SINGLE CYLINDER

Here’s just what you’ve been waiting for 
. . .  a quick, handy way to get around 
without using your car! Beats bus and 
trolley riding all hollow! Costs much 
less . . . pennies for gas give you miles 
of transportation. You get to shop, 
office or store faster, more dependably, 
avoid traffic tie-ups and parking prob
lems . . . and your car isn’t out baking 
in the sun all day! So easy to ride, so 
quiet, comfortable and dependable. Come 
in today and go for a FREE RIDE!

"COMPLETE ONE STOP"

SALES & SERVICE 
HARLEY DAVIDSON

813 Ohio St. Ph. 6883
Wichita Falls, Texas

Betty Lue Buckley and 
Ethel Mae Bayer Win 
Special Merit Awards

Two students of Sacred Heart 
High School, Betty Lue Buckley 
and Ethel Mae Bayer received. 
special awards of merit during j 
class night exercises last Thurs
day.

Miss Buckley, chosen by the 
student body and faculty as the 
school’s honor student, received a 
plaque. Eligibility for the award 
is open only to seniors. Her name 
has been engraved on a large 
bronze plaque jn the school lib
rary and her award is a miniature 
replica of the plaque. Her selec
tion was based on scholarship, 
achievement in school activities, 
music, sports, school paper work, 
and loyalty to the school.

Miss Bayer’s trophy, a book
keeping Oscar, is an award for 
excellence in bookkeeping. She 
was one of the winners in the 
international contest sponsored 
by the Business Education World. 
More than 15,000 students re
presenting 700 schools in the 
states, Canda and U. S. posses
sions, participated in the con
test.

These are
E aery-day Prices

APRICOTS, solid pack, gal ................. 69c
PRUNE PLUMS, solid pack, gal............ 55c
KITCHEN TOWELS, 2 rolls ................. 35c
SYRUP, Bud, white or red .................... 49c
PORK & BEANS, No. % ........................ 15c
VEGETABLE SOUP. McGrath ............ 12c

TOMATO SOUP, Morton’s ................. . 10c
GRAPE NUTS FLAKES and
CORN FLAKES, Combination deal .... .. 28c
SLICED BACON, lb.............................. 39c
SNUFF, any brand, 6 oz....................... 39c

JACOB PAGEL
Muenster

Cooke County 4-H Rifle 
Team  Is District Winner

Cooke County’s 4-H rifle team 
took honors* in the district meet 
last week and will represent dis
trict 4 in the state met at A&M 
College in June. County Agent 
B. T. Haws made the announce
ment Saturday after receiving 
word from W. I. Glass, district 
agent at Denton.

The team is composed of Louis 
Schniederjan, St. Mary’s club, 
who placed first with a score of 
242 out of a possible 400. Harold 
Dieter, Lindsay, who placed sec
ond with a score of 237; Henry 
Popp, Lindsay, third place' win
ner with a score of 219 and Paul 
Schniederjan, St. Mary’s, fourth 
place winner with a score of 197.

The team scored the highest 
in the district competition with 
a total score of 895 out of a pos
sible 1600.

Haws stated that the boys will 
be trained, if possible, on pro
per firing positions and drilled on 
sight alignment in order to raise 
the scores in the state rifle con
test.

TEXOMA EVENT W ILL  
HONOR GENERAL CLAY, 
DAM ’S FIRST ENGINEER

LAKE TEXOMA.— One of Am
erica’s most famous citizens — 
General Lucius Clay, retiring com
mander of American forces in 
Germany — is going to be invit
ed to ‘come home.’

When work first started on the 
Denison Dam which forms Lake 
Texoma, construction activities 
were under the command of 
Captain Lucius Clay.

The war brpke out, and Clay 
was called to bigger jobs. This 
spring he retired as a full gen
eral from the U. S. Army after 
winning world-wide applause for 
his. work as the boss of Western 
Germany.

General Clay has never seen 
the Dam or the Lake which he 
started. He is an ardent fisher
man — particularly for catfish 
— so the Lake Texoma Sports-

Change in awnen&Uip, of

Phillips
Service Station

(Across the Overpass, Muenster)

Complete line of Phillips Products 
Lee Tires - - - Autolite Batteries 

Expert Washing and Lubrication

OW NED AND  OPERATED BY

Harry Wayland and Harry Wayland Jr.

PROTECTED BY  G LASS— Tomato plants of D. J. Palumbo, of 
Dunmore, Pa., were sheltered from fatal chilling this year by .a 
novel idea. One-gallon glass jugs with the bottoms removed were 
placed over the plants without a stopper. Jugs were removed as 

soon as the temperature climbed to a safe point.

man Club is inviting him to 
‘come home’ and if the invitation 
is accepted, a region-wide cele
bration will be held to honor Jiim.
• National f i g u r e s ,  including 

President Harry Truman and 
Speaker Sam Rayburn, will be 
invited to accompany General 
Clay on this home-coming — an 
event which will rank as one of 
the biggest in Lake Texoma’s his
tory.

COVERED DISH DINNER 
COMPLIMENTS OKLAHOMANS

Mr. and Mrs. H. A. Lueb of 
Kenefic, Okla., Mr. and Mrs. O. 
E. Wayland and Miss Louise Lueb 
of Oklahoma City, spent Sunday 
here with relatives.

Members of the family gather
ed at the home of Mr. and Mrs. 
Ray Lueb for a covered dish din
ner and an afternoon of visiting. 
Those present in addition to 
the visitors and the hosts were 
Messrs, and Mmes. Bernard Wolf, 
Tony Wimmer and Marcus Fuhr- 
mann and their families.

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Cook spent 
the weekend in Healdton, Okla., 
with her mother arid sister.

To date 
we have filled 

428,215
PRESCRIPTIONS

Just as your doctor 
ordered.

Bring yours to us 
W ATTS BROTHERS

Gainesville

CARD OF THANKS
Grateful thanks are extended 

to all who contributed and to the 
ladies who took up the collection 
for the cemetery last Sunday.

Mrs. Nick Miller 
Chairman Cemetery Committee

Since Wednesday Florence Mos- 
ter is employed at the Shanty.

Stanley Chadwell
W ATCH and CLOCK 

REPAIRING
Box 37 Myra Ph. 21

Vaccinate Against

I n f e c t i o u s
A b o r t i o n

Vaccinate calves with

FRANKLIN Bruc.ll. 
Abortu, V A C C IN I

ALL VACCINES KEPT ‘ 
UNDER REFRIGERATION

H & H Store
Muenster

3 B

~ 7 m

Large or Small - We build it!
We have all the materials it takes from 
the foundation to the roof.
Let us figure with you. Estimates with
out obligation.

C. D. Shambuiger Lumber Co.
Richard Trachta, Mgr. Muenster

CONTROL those flies
In your home with

r*E E  BRAND Quick KM/>*/
BEE B R A N D  /W le *

For the barn and livestock 
KNOX-OUT Spray KILL-K0 Spray 

Spray guns, loo

HERE NOW

BINDER TWINE 
BALER TWINE 

HAY TIES

AVOID MILK SPOILAGE

Replace old cans, strainers and 
agitators . . . clean and sterilize 
with BK powder, GLX Cleanser, 
660 Solvay Cleanser.

The FMA Store
Muenster, Texas

A -  L*
r /<£ ''.

.



Guests of the Jess Mitchells 
during the weekend were fyLr. 
and Mrs. C. V. Vughan of Dallas.

Qeorqe J.

CARROLL
and Son

Serving Cooke County 
Since 1901

Phone 26 Gainesville

H l f e l U L
D O C  F O O D

Muenster Mill

Cleaning
Pressing

Shoe
Repairing

Cavalier Polish

Nick & Adelina
MUENSTER

NEWS
Geneva Redder of Rhineland 

spent the weekend with the Vic
tor Hartman family and other 
relatives.

scheid and Mrs. Joe Wimmer and 
children.

Guests at the Joe Hoenig 
home for the weekend and at
tending graduation e x e r c i s e s  
Sunday night were Francis and 
Gertrude Redder and Feddy and 
Ann Fetsch all o f Rhineland.

Virginia Walterscheid is em
ployed at Louie’s Cafe since Wed
nesday. She replaces Mrs. Tom
my Gremminger who resigned 
recently.

Miss Elfreda Luke and her mo
ther, Mrs. Ben Luke, spent Mon
day through Thursday of this 
week in San Antonio visiting 
their sister and daughter, Mrs. 
Charles Denny and family.

Sunday dinner guests of Mr. 
and Mrs. John Schmitz were her 
nephew, Edward Dulock and fa
mily and her niece, Mrs. Evelyn 
Cooke and daughter, Connie, all 
of Gainesville.

Mrs. C. W. Ratliff and sons, 
Dan and Mike, of Lubbock spent 
the weekend here with relatives 
and Mike remained for an exten
ded visit with his cousins, Billy 
Seyler and John Dave and Rob
ert Meurer.

Mr. and Mrs. J. W. Fletcher 
spent Sunday and Monday in 
Fort Worth with their daughter, 
Mrs. Darrell Trotter and daughter. 
Sgt. Trotter underwent an op
eration for appendicitis Friday. 
They also visited his sister, Mrs. 
Joe f^ochran.

Mr and Mrs. John Schmitz en
tertained with a ‘television party’ 
in their home Monday night when 
a representative from feohls 
store in Gainesville gave a dem
onstration,. Guests were Messrs, 
and Mmes. Ben Voth and family. 
George Lutkenhaus and Pauline, 
Albert Reiter, Adolph Walter-

FOR

Cooler Summer Driving
LET US CLEAN AND REPAIR 

YOUR RADIATOR

DEPEND ON US FOR 

DEPENDABLE SERVICE

Hennigan Motor Co.
Muenster

Mrs. Ed McCreary and three 
children of Iran, Texas, are here 
this week to visit her mother, 
Mrs. Callie Baumhardt and fam
ily. They were accompanied by 
Sandra Heilman, daughter of Mr. 
and Mrs. John Heilman of El 
Paso who is dividing her time 
betwen her uncle and aunt, the 
Ervin Hamrics and her aunt, 
Mrs. Baiimhardt, and is also vis
iting other relatives. She will be 
here about three weeks.

PARTY FRIDAY HONORS \ 
8TH GRADE GRADUATES

Eighth grade graduates of Sac
red Heart school were guests at 
a party in the K of C hall Friday 
night after graduation exercises. 
The affair was a treat by fresh
men and sophomores. Room mo
thers of the three grades were 
hostesses.

Musical games, dancing and re
freshments made it a gala a f
fair for about 85 students.

The refreshment table was cov
ered with a lace cloth and was 
centered with a large cfcorated 
cake flanked with pink candles. 
Pink roses ornamented the board 
and the hall.

SATURDAY IS LIBRARY DAY 
3 TO 4 IS THE HOUR

During the summer , months 
students of Sacred Heart school 
and others desiring library books 
may secure them any Saturday 
afternoon between the hours of 
three and four, the Benedictine 
Sisters announced this week.

It Happened 
10 Years Ago

June 2, 1939
One hundred land owners en

dorse petition for local soil con
servation district ----- Death
claims Andrew Zimmer, 88, pio
neer. resident of Lindsay

sent pupils of the Sacred Heart 
School of Music in their annual 
recital Sunday '■*---- Sea bee Lam
bert Bezner returns to California 
after spending a leave with his 
parents, the Jake Bezners at
Lindsay -----  Richard Wimmer of
Camp Pendleton, Va., is here on 
furlough.

TRUSTEES AND TEACHERS HAVE 
ANNUAL FEAST AND PARTY

Measuring up in every respect 
to its reputation of the past sev
eral years, the 1949 trustee-tea
cher feast and party was a gast
ronomic and social delight. Eats 
galore, featured by a super ab
undance of fried chicken, predom
inated the evening’s program 
and cards and dominoes comple
ted it.

The event is an annual affair 
in which trustees foot the bill 
and teachers prepare the food 
and supervise the party. The lat
ter this year departed from their

You Can’t Look 
YOUR BEST—
Unless Your Clothe* 
Look Their Best.

Dyers and 
Hatters

Lone Star 
Cleaners

J.P. GOSLIN, Prop. 
Phone 332 Gainesville

First graduates of parochial high 
school receive diplomas; Cath
erine Swirczynski, Lorene Fisher 
and Johnny Wimmer make up
first class ----- Showers help row
crops but delay harvesting
Public school pupils and teachers 
make bus trip to Carlsbad Cav
erns -----  Herman Hartman and
Della Fette- marry Monday ------
Mrs. Jake Kuhn is recovering 
from a heart attack -----  Mag
dalene Flusche and Raymond
Zimmer marry Tuesday -----  Joe
Trachta takes over Henry Wal- 
terscheid’s drug store.

5 YEARS AGO
June 2, 1944

Both schools close terms with ! 
commencement exercises; paro
chial school graduates 12 high 
and 29 grade pupils; public school 
graduates seven high and two 
grade students. Military funeral 
services are held at Lindsay for 
Cadet Ray Berend, crash victim
----- Henrietta Wiesman and Pvt.
Melvin Fisch marry ----- Herman
Luttmer observed his 55th birth
day Sunday with a* family reun
ion -----Sister Leonarda will pre-

BARGAINS in 
building materials

Especially Roofing

Lots of stuff at cost 
Some below cost

We’re moving our business from Saint Jo to Muenster . . . buildings, 
stock and all . . . and we’re expecting plenty of handling and stor

age problems. The more we can get rid of the less trouble we’ll have.

Gome, and yet it at Saint go 

04 let ui deliver it ta you

Jerome Pagel —  Rody Klement

Community Lumber Company

traditional custom by turning ov
er the dinner supervision to Mrs. 
Joe Lehnertz.

The party was held Saturday 
night in the Ben Luke home.
Those present were the trustees,
the teachers and their guests.
Special guests were County Super
intendent and Mrs. H. II. Moss, 
County Trustee and Mrs. Ben

Seyler, Mrs. C. W. RaUiff and Mr. 
and Mrs. Ben Luke.

Clyde W . Yetter D.D.S
General Practice of Dentistry 

DENTAL X -R AT 
8AINT JO, TEXAS

BEAT THE HEAT WITH

fans and 

Window Coolers

Oscillating table fans by 
Emerson and Robbins & 
Myers.

Thermodor evaporative 
cooler with drum type fan 
and exceptionally fine con
struction and finish.

SEE US ABOUT ANY OF YOUR 
ELECTRICAL PROBLEMS

H & H STORE
MUENSTER, TEXAS

Q jO ^\
Whet a

WE HAVE IT
grand selection of meats there is 

at Clover Farm Stores. No matter what
you are looking for you’ll find a wide
variety of your favorite cuts to suit your -------
taste her* at our stores. ...

RED SALMON 
COFFEE
Clover Farm

PORK & BEANS 3

White No. 1
S w a n ______  Tall

Clover
Farm __________________  Lb.

16-Oz.
Cans

Clover Farm

Clover
Farm

BLACKEYE PEAS 
SIFTED PEAS 
TOMATOES 
OLEOMARGARINE

3 16-Oz.
Cans 

I No. 300 
i Cans 
4% No. 2

Glendale----- Mm Cans
Clover

Farm Plain

CHEESE
PICNIC HAMS 
SLICED BACON 
BACON SQUARES

CLOVER FARM

WAFER SLICED PPEF
2'/, Oz.
Jar 3 3

Tastily Seasoned, Cured 
La-nee Unbroken Slices.

Select Your Dairy Foods 
A t Clover Farm Stores

SHORTENING 
SCOT TISSUE
Clover Farm

GRAPEFRUIT JUICE 
TOMATO JUICE 
PRUNE JUICE 
GRAPE JUICE

Mrs. Tucker’s ________________
I «*■  
(Ctn.

46 Oz. 
— Can

Clover 48 Oz. 
Farm —  Can

Sunsweet 
Brand ------- Qt.

Welch’s ____Qt.

19*
25*
25*
39*

Clover
Farm

Klst _______

Glendale__

Clover

2
2
2
2

Rolls

No. 2 
Cans

12-Oz.
Cans

No. 2 
Cans

No. 2

STA-SHEEN  
Surf Coating

A liquid plastic. No rubbing, no waxing. 
For furniture, floors, drain boards, coun
ter tops.

When used instead of wax lasts 20 to 35 
times longer and is NON SKID.

Per pt. $1.35

HOMINY 
CORN “
CORN 
SPINACH 
NEW POTATOES
Clover Farm

BARTLETT PEARS 43* 
GRANULATED SOAP ^  23*
Junket Brand

ICE CREAM MIX _  2  £ 2 3 *

Farm -------------- Can

Clover No. 2 
Farm _Can

55*
25*
19*
29*
25*
15*
13*

White Swan

FRENCH DRESSING 
PUREX 15*

8-Oz. 
-----Bot.

i/, Gal.—

15*
27*

FOODS CiovER Farm  Stores < M E A ? C >

Ollie S. Owens, Owner Muenster



Rev. Thomas Buergler of Cor
pus Chrlstl, former pastor of 
Sacred Heart parish, stopped here 
briefly Friday morning to visit 
the pastors and other friends. He 
was enroute to Corpus after be
ing at Subiaco, Ark., where he 
witnessed the ordination to the 
priesthood of his nephew, Rev. 
Luke Buergler on May 24.

Paid for Dead or 
Crippled 
Stock

CENTRAL HIDE & 
RENDERING CO.

fo r Immediate Service

PHONE NO. 6 COLLECT 
GAINESVILLE, TEXAS

’Tis better to be alone than in
bad company.

A pair of good ears will drain 
dry a hundred tongues.

—Benjamin Franklin

If there is anything worse than 
a quitter, it is a person who is 
afraid to begin.

The young pine knows the se
crets of the ground. The old pine 
knows the stars.

—Shining Lines

Blessed i  ̂ he who expects 
nothing fo r ' he shall never be 
disappointed. —Pope

Gainesville 
Radiator Shop

J.F. “ Brownie” Brown 
527 N .  Commerce, Gainesville

so#*tC*

Esso Extra gives you quiet, 
smooth extra power, extra 
anti knock performance . . 
and its patented solvent oil 
prevents carbon, gives you 
extra upkeep economy.

Ray and Steve Humble Station
MUENSTER. TEXAS

Ful-O-Pep Feeders Sweep
Fort Worth Fat Stock Show!

. . .  shown by Robert H. Johnson o f Goldthwaite, Texas. Robert bought this 
calf from Tommy Brook o f Camp San Saba, Texas, a Ful-O-Pep Feeder . . . /  
and fed him on a ration built around Ful-0-Pep, 32% Cattle Concentrate. 
Ful-O-Pep feeders won 6 o f the 8 weight classes in the Junior Show.

Spring Pasture Benefits in Ful-O-Pep 
promote health and winning condition
ONLY Ful-O-Pep is fortified with 
Concentrated Spring Range*. . .  
scientifically processed from ten
der, young forage plants.

Like green grass itself, this Vita
min Boost supplies valuable nutri
ents needed for herd health . . .  
fast calf growth ... top bloom and 
condition. It also stimulates the

growth and multiplication o f BAC
TERIA in the rumen—enabling 
cattle to break down and assimi
late grain and roughageefficiently.

This special ingredient—plus 
quality proteins and organic- 
source minerals—has made Ful- 
O-Pep a consistent winner in the 
showring . . .  on the range.

Muenster

COME IN OUR STORE. We have a quality Ful- 
O-Pep Feed for every need on your ranch. And 
Ful-O-Pep Feeds are priced right for the results 
they give. See us soon!
U. S. Pat. Off.

Mill

n

GAS M ASKS GO UP IN S M O K E — A Chicago war surplus 
dealer adds a few more “ white elephants”  to the fire as he burns 
two million new gas masks, which originally cost the government 
$6,500,000. The dealer bought the masks for five cents each, but 
was unable to sell them. They were originally purchased by the 

government for the wartime protection of civilians.

JERSEY CITY, N. J. — Victorious over Frank Hague machine in 
a startling election upset, John V. Kenny, newly elected Mayor of 
Jersey City, is hoisted to the shoulders of city commissioners he swept 
into office with him by a 2-1 margin. Defeated candidate was incumbent 
Mayor Frank Eggers, nephew of Hague and mouthpiece of the veteran 
politician, for whom defeat marks end of 32 year tenure in office as 
Mayor, leader of city and one of the few surviving old style political 
bosses of the nation.

W A N T  TO LIVE TO A  
RIPE OLD AGE? BE 
YOUft AGE, DOC SAYS

AUSTIN. There is an old 
slang expression t h a t  would 
make a good slogan for living a 
longer and more comfortable life, 
and that is ‘Be your age’. Accord
ing to the State Health Officer, 
Dr. Geo. W. Cox, many persons 
injure their health and endan
ger their life through indulgence 
in exercises and vigorous * sports 
unsuited for their age and -phy
sical condition.

‘While a young man in prime 
physical condition may benefit 
from a fast game of tennis, older 
men and women have been 
known to collapse and suffer 
serious heart attacks following 
such a game. The same thing 
applies to golfing, swimming and 
other vigorous sports,’ Dr. Cox 
said.

During the hot summer months, 
it is of especial importance that 
you know your physical limita
tions, and indulge in only such 
activities as will benefit, and not 
harm your physical condition.

‘Persons of middle age should 
never participate in activities 
requiring violent physical exer
tion, and should confine their 
physical exercise to su£h bounds 
as their doctor prescribes’, Cox 
asserted.

The State Health Officer sug
gested that all persons of mid
dle age be examined by their 
physician, before planning their 
summer vacation activities. A 
vacation can easily be more ex
hausting than refreshing, and In 
such event, more harm than ben- 
fit results from the time thus 
spent. Fishing, boating, hiking in 
moderation, and many other light 
recreations can he engaged in 
by the older people who must 
avoid heart strain, and it is a

wise precaution to have your 
doctor advise you as to what 
sort of vacation you should plan.

LONG SHOT BETS
Most people have a touch of 

the gambler in their make-up. 
But only a few go to extremes 
in wagering on the horses, the 
dice, the wheel, and other un
beatable gomes.

However, many millions do the 
most dangerous gambling in 
the world without knowing it. 
They risk their lives, their sav
ings, their jobs, by taking un
necessary chances.

Gambling with fire is a per
fect example. Do you pile up 
junk you don’t know what to 
do with in closets and attics? Do 
you pyt off until tomorrow the 
repair of that frayed electric 
cord? When you lack a new fuse, 
do you put a penny behind a 
burned out one to restore the 
circuit? Do you luxuriate in bed 
with a cigarette going? Do you 
keep on using a heating system 
that doesn’t seem quite as e f
ficient as it ought to be, with
out calling in an expert to look 
it over? Do you store paint and 
solvents and other such flam- 
mables in any old open container 
that comes to hand? When you 
have a chance’ to learn about 
fire safety — as during Fire Pre
vention Week —  do you open 
your mind to it or do you figure 
it’s a dull business and no con
cern of yours?

A list such as this could be ex
tended for many pages. These are 
just a few of the ‘long shot’ bets 
that can result in a fire — and 
do exactly that on thousands 
upon thousands of occasions in 
this country each year. The re
sult is more than 10,000 horrible 
deaths and a property loss of 
over $700,000,000.

Are these gambles worth it?
—Industrial News Review

Why Walk!
. . . when you can ride while your 

car is being repaired at Ben’s!

We've got everything for a 
good and complete repair job

COMPLETE STOCK OF PARTS 
PRECISE, MODERN EQUIPMENT 

SKILLED MECHANICS

Ben Seyler Motor Company
Muenster

The Ven. Sisters Louise, Ey-
mard, Carmelita and Anselma 
left early Thursday morning for 
the motherhouse in Jonesboro, 
Ark. Saturday Sisters Celine, 
Pauline and Christine will leave 
for the motherhouse, and next 
Tuesday Sisters Remigia, Ger
trude and Evangelista will de
part for Jonesboro.

Excellent Food 

Properly Served

NO MUSS, NO FUSS 
When you do your 

washing at the

Huchtons Laundry
Telephone 17F12

C u r t i s
R estau ran t

E. California Gainesville

W A N ! ? A D Sa

CASE hay baler for sale. A -l 
condition. Martin Bayer, Muen
ster. 1 28-1

USED RANGES for sale: 2 
kerosene ranges, 1 gasoline range, 
1 natural gas or butane range. 
Also 2 used ice boxes. Geo. Geh
rig. 28-1ATTIC FAN for sale. 42 in. size, 

complete with motor. Cheap for 
cash. J. C. Trachta. 27-3. WILL BUY production, produc

ing royalty, or will drill attrac
tive wildcat. James T. Cumley, 
415 Staley Bldg., Wichita Falls, 
Tex. 26-4p.

GUERNSEY yearling for sale. 
From high producing stock. A l
fred Bayer. 27-2p.

FOR SALE: 3 used Firestone 
tires and tubes in good condi
tion. Size 6:00x16. R. M. Zipper.

28-1

5 ROOM HOUSE For Sale. 
Maple floor throughout. Frank 
Kaiser. 25tf.

NEW FORD MOTORS: Complete 
1949 assemblies to fit 1940 and 
later model Fords, with or with
out transmissions. Endres Motor 
Co. 20-1

FURNISHED Cottage for rent. 
Mrs. Aug. Friske, Muenster. 28-1

CUSTOM HAY BALING. Choice 
of wire or twine tied bales. 60 
lbs. guaranteed. Will contract 
complete job including putting 
hay in barn. Paul Endres. 28-tf

BABY CHICKS. Weekly hatches 
of big type White Leghorns, Aus
tria Whites, White Rocks and 
New Hampshire Reds. Call on us 
for all your poultry needs. Muen
ster Hatchery, Phone 63. 13-4

FOR SALE: All building ma
terials, hardware, paints and 
other merchandise at Shambur- 
ger Lumber Co., Muenster. 28-tf. WANTED: A million pounds of 

junk iron, or any fraction there
of. Bring yours in. No amount 
is too large or small for us to buy. 
J. P. Flusche. 22-tf.

SINGER Sewing Machine for 
sale. In good condition. See it 
at the J. F. Zimmer home. Lind
say. 28-lp. WE HANDLE the complete line 

of NORGE products and can 
furnish repairs on all Norge pro
ducts. J.B. Wilde. 27-tf

See Lou Wolf about outside 
Venetian blinds controlled from 
the inside. 28-1

Used ice boxes and v electric 
refrigerators at real bargains. E. 
A. Schmitz Furniture. 28-1

Livestock sprayed with power 
sprayer to control flies, lice and 
ticks, also tree spraying. Will be 
in Muenster one day each week. 
Leave your name at the H & H 
Feed Store for your spraying 
needs. Hugh Barnhart. 25-tf.

Used Farm Machinery
International Model H, like new 

equipment never used 
Farmall Model M 

IHC model B, fully equipped 
Farmall F12 with equipment 
John Deere H, all equipment 
starter, lights and power lift 

HASSENPFLUG-WILDE
Gainesville 28-1

4% Federal Land Bank FARM 
LOANS to help buy land, to re
finance land debts, to build and 
repair farm buildings, and for 
other agricultural purposes. For 
details write Red River National 
Farm Loan Association, Box 56, 
Sherman, Texas. 23-tf.New Farm Machinery

M-M model R 
M-M model ZA 
M-M 13-7 drills 
M-M 16-7 drills 

M-M plows, all models 
Balomatic balers 

See us about farm equipment 
We have it 

HASSENPFLUG-WILDE
Gainesville 28-1

WATCH REPAIRING. We check 
all work with the electronic tim
ing machine. Huneycutt Jewelry 
Gainesville. 37-tf

REMEMBER! If it’s a welding 
or metal repair job you can have 
it done at the Muenster Machine 
Shop. 18-tf.

SOME GOOD used trucks for 
sale. See J. P. Flusche, Muenster.

27-tf.

CUSTOM HAY BALING: Choice 
of wire or twine tied bales. Will 
contract complete job including 
putting hay in barn. Paul Endres

FOR SALE: MM wheatland 
plow, 5 or 8 disc. Martin Bayer, 
Muenster. 27-2p.

ATHLETES FOOT “ GERM 
AMAZING RESULTS 

IN ONE HOUR
By using T-4-L, a strong, pene
trating fungicide, you REACH im
bedded germs to kill ON CON
TACT. You FEEL this quick-dry
ing liquid take hold INSTANTLY. 
NOW, you must be pleased or 
your 40c back from any druggist. 
Today at DIXIE DRUG STORE.

FACE ROCK from old church 
foundation free for the getting 
and cleaning up of premises. 
Father Herman Laux. 27-1

FOR SALE: Two 28x46 IHC 
separators and one IHC 22x36 
tractor. P. B. Paul, Gainesville -2 I



Miss Margaret Gruber is ar- Rev. Fathers Vincent, Matthew, 
riving Saturday from Washing- Andrew and Augustine, all of 
ton, D. C., and on M»nday will Corpus Christi, visited here and 
join her brother, Robert Gruber, in Muenster Monday and Tues- 
on a vacation trip to California day. They were enroute to Sub- 
and the west coast. I iaco Abbey.

R E LA X  Theatre
Weekday Show starts 7:30 

June 2 through 10
THURSDAY & FRIDAY

A Song Is Born
Danny KAYE —  Virginia MAYO 

News —  Cartoon

“ SATU R D A Y -

Coroner Creek
Randolph SCOTT —  Marguerite CHAPMAN 

Cartoon —  Serial
SUNDAY & MONDAY

The Accused
Robert CUMMINGS —  Loretta YOUNG

Cartoon
Feature Times: 2:45, 4:45, 6:45, 8:45

TUESDAY &  WEDNESDAY

Smuggler’s Cove
Leo GORCEY and the' BOWERY BOYS 

Cartoon
THURSDAY & FRIDAY

Mexican Hayride
ABBOTT & COSTELLO 
Cartoon News

Announcing

Grand Opening
Metzler Bros. Drive In

Sunday, June 5
First place on the right after 

crossing Red River Bridge

FREE Bar-B-Que for All 

Iced Drinks Curb Service

Owned and Operated by 

GERALD and BILL METZLER

While resembling a conventional light plane, uiis new craft has 
taken off and landed from an area no larger than a tennis court. 
The two-passenger version above can fly at a minimum speed of 
27 mph with no risk of stalling or spinning, and makes little more 
noise than an auto. Called the “Helioplane,” because its character
istics approach those of a helicopter, the craft now costs more than 
standard planes, but its designer hopes that eventually it may be 

mass-produced at the price of a popular car.

Lindsay News

Jimmy Zimmerer is recovering 
from measles. He is the son of 
Mr. and Mrs. Bruno Zimmerer.

Fred Mosman is visiting in 
Missouri. He made the trip with 
his son Father Fred Mosman.

LaVerne Fuhrmann is confined 
to the home of her parents, the 
H. S.Fuhrmanns, with measles.

Walter Loerwald and Ewald 
Fuhrmann are working at Goliad, 
cutting and combining flax.

Mr. and Mrs. Leonard Zwinggi 
have returned from a vacation trip 
to Denver and Colorado Springs.

Herbert Hundt made a business 
trip to Dallas Monday and stop
ped for a short visit with the A1 
Bezners.

Gus Schmitt of Alice visited 
here last week with his mother, 
Mrs. Lena Schmitt, and also went 
to Sherman for a visit with re
latives.

The six Sisters of Divine Pro
vidence who conducted the Lind
say school during the past term 
left Monday for the motherhouse 
in San Antonio.

LINDSAY. MUENSTER GROUPS 
AT LUBBOCK GRADUATION

Mrs. Joe Bezner joined her 
daughter, Mrs. Robert C. Young 
of Dallas, on a trip to Lubbock 
Monday to attend graduation ex
ercises at Texas Tech on Monday 
night. Mrs. Bezner's son, Hubert 
was one of the students receiving 
his diploma and his degree in 
civil engineering. He finished 
classes at mid-term but return
ed to receive his diploma with 
his class. He is employed at Flo- 
ney with Humble Oil Co. Mmes. 
Bezner and Young returned to 
Lindsay Tuesday evning and the 
latter returned to her home in 
Dallas Wednesday.

Others attending the gradua
tion were Rnfus Bezner, Leroy 
Metzler, Gladys Wilde, Johnann 
Seyler and Juanita Weinzapfel. 
They left Saturday morning and 
returned Tuesday. While in Lub
bock they visited the Darrell 
Adams and C. W. Ratliff families.

Messrs, and Mmes. James Bez
ner and Ray W ilde1 were also in 
Lubbock for the weekend and 
attended baccalaureate services 
Sunday morning, returning home 
Sunday night. They also visited 
in Hereford with their relatives, 
the Frank Wildes and Frank Bez
ners on Saturday and joined 
them on a trip to Amarillo to 
view the rcent. storm damage.

Miss Veronica Fuhrmann joined 
Misses Mildred Chapman and 
Marie Cannon of Gainesville on 
a motor trip Friday to points in 
Missouri, Ohio, Illinois, Indiana, 
Maryland and Pennsylvania. Miss 
Fuhrmann also went to Chicago 
to visit her sister and family the 
George Hartmans, and will join 
her friends on the trip home that 
will include visits at places of 
interest in Virginia, Tennessee, 
and Kentucky.

Confetti—
solidation would also have to 
assume its bonded indebtedness. 
Lots of other people would be 
required to help pay off the 
building that is used by a few.

But even that situation has 
another side. Suppose the Muen
ster district absorbed Myra and 
took over the debt. It would 
mean that increased valuation is 
accompanied by increased debt 
and there is no chance for a low
er tax rate. If the bond is re
jected however, and there is no 
debt to accompany the increased 
valuation the tax rate can be 
decreased accordingly.

Residents of the Myra district
would do well to keep some of 
those facts in mind when decid
ing how to vote. Do they want 
to take on a $75,000 debt in view 
of the school’s limited prospects? 
And, unless they expect to get 
a lot of use out of a discarded 
school building, do they wish tg 
eliminate the possibility of a lat
er reduction in their taxes?

The Cooke County 4-H tractor 
maintenance team, composed of 
Frank Haverkamp and Walter 
Hermes, won district honors in 
a contest held in Gainesville 
Thursday and will go to A&M 
College to represent District 4 
in the sate contest.

ARENDT-WALTERSCHEID 
RITES SET FOR JUNE 14

Mr. a«d Mrs. Paul Arendt of 
Lindsrfy have announced the en
gagement of their daughter, Miss 
Florene Arendt, to Earl Walter- 
scheid. son of Mr. and Mrs. C. 
M. Walterscheid of Muenster.

The wedding will be solemniz
ed on Tuesday, June 14. in St. 
Peter’s church at 8:30 a.m.

RAYMOND HERMES RECEIVES 
DIPLOMA AT SUBIACO

Raymond Hermes, .son of Mr. 
and Mrs. Ben Hermes, was a 
member of this year’s graduat
ing class at Subiaco Academy. 
He received his high school dip
loma at commencement exercises 
last Wednesday, May 25, and is 
here for the summer.

Max Sandmann, who finished 
his junior year at Subiaco Acad
emy is also at home for the sum
mer vacation.

Rev. Father Conrad attended 
the graduation program and the 
two boys accompanied him back 
to Lindsay.

Before Harvest - -
Rid your grain field o f weeds, 

sunflowers and cockle burs
A spraying job now will knock out the weed pests and # v /

leave the field clean. It will pay off in easier harvesting 
and better grain tests.

Insect pests too!

Grasshoppers, boll weevils, and any other insects that 
ruin your crops! If you have ’em, spray ’em. The sooner 
the better.

Aerial Spraying Service
Muenster Airport Emmet Fette

NTSTC DROPS A T ,
DENTON. — North Texas 

State College began operating 
under the fourth name of its 59- 
year career last week as Gov. 
Beauford Jester signed the bill 
omitting the word ‘Teachers’ 
from the title and appointed a 
new nine-member board of re
gents.

The school opened in 1890 un
der the name of Texas Normal 
College and became North Texas 
Normal College in 1899 when a 
bill was signed for the college's 
etablishment as a state insti
tution. In 1923 the 38th legisla- 
tue made the name North Texas 
State Teachers College, which has 
been in effect until last week.

The Jess Mitchells had as guests 
Monday Mr. and Mrs. E. D. Lyles 
of Denton.

in 14K Yellow or White Gold

I f  you know diamond rings, you'll'W 
recognize the faultless craftsman
ship, the outstanding vajue of each 
American Beauty creation. If  you 
don’t know diamond rings, all the 
more reason to rely upon one of 
the finest old names in diamond 
rings—American Beauty.

Priced $29.50 to $500.00

Huneycutt Jewelry
Gainesville

Gladiola Flour
—AND—

Sunglo Feeds
SEE US BEFORE YOU BUY 

—OUR PRICES ARE RIGHT—

HOELKER GRO.
LINDSAY. TEXAS

STA TE
THEATRE
Gainesville

Fri.-Sat.

Abbott and 
Costello

“MEXICAN
HAYRIDE”

Sat. Prev. 
Sun.-Mon.-Tues.

Joan Crawford 
Zachary Scott

“FLAMINGO
ROAD”

Wed.-Thurs.

Dana Clark 
Gail Russell

“MOONRISE”

BUSINESS
TRIPS

. . .a  pleasure 
on fhe Katy

NATURAL ROUTE /  SOUTHWEST
291K6

•••••••••••••••••••ft*

P L A Z A
THEATRE
Gainesville

Fri.-Sat.
2 BIG HITS

Jimmy Wakely

“GUN RUNNER”
Plus

Chester Morris

“BOSTON BLACKIE’S 
CHINESE ADVENTURE”

"HotS eat" 

Preview .
11:30 Sat. Nite

and
Sun. Mon.-Tues.

EAST SIDE KIDS

“FIGHTING FOOLS”

Wed.-Thurs.

“MISS W INK  
OF 1949”

Luxurious Comfort 
for Dad

COOL
LIGHTWEIGHT 
SUMMER ROBES
. . . Especially our 
brand new cotton 
cords and gaily trim
med shantungs.

PAJAMAS
A swell selection of 
styles. Colors from 
conservative to plain 
gaudy. And of course, 
Summer shorties.

SCUFFS
Good looking . . . 
built for years and 
years . . . the last 
word in comfort.

7 4 * MANHATTAN Glothie.'iA.
National Brands are your assurance of quality

Gainesville


